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"Go therefore and make disciples of all the nations, 
baptizing them in the name of the Father and the Son 
and the Holy Spirit, - Matthew 28:19 

   It has been almost 2000 years since Jesus gave this 
command, but its power is still the same. Every believer 
receives the Great Commission when they make Jesus 
Lord. It is not just for missionaries that go to other 
nations. It is for us to obey in regard to our work, 
community and family. We are all ministers of 
reconciliation (2Corinthians 5:18). Everyone we come in 
contact with is a someone we can share the Gospel with, 
whether by direct words or our actions.  
   One of the ministries we work with is KJNP. They are 
a Christian radio station that has been on the air in 
Alaska, Canada and even reaches into Eastern Russia, 

since 1967. 
One of their workers, 
Susan Brown is in the 
hospital right now, 
suffering the effects of an 
infection and other 
complications, and needs 
divine intervention. KJNP 
is a powerful ministry, 
especially for the Native 
community, since it is the 
only radio station that 
some of the villages can 
receive. They are 
especially in need of 
engineers and workers 
with radio experience. If 
you know someone who 

can raise support or is self-supporting and have skills in 
this field — they could use your help!  The Gennusa 
family is staying on the YWAM Fairbanks base while 
they receive training in Alaska and have been a great 
help to the base. They are planning on being missionaries 
to India and would like to go there in May. Their 
youngest child is adopted and need to finalize that 

process so that they will be able to take their whole family 
to India. They can’t leave till all the paperwork is in place. 
They have been training for years for this purpose and we 
are agreeing with them in prayer for favor with the 
adoption system to allow them to leave the country.  
   My own granddaughter, Karis Thurlby, began her DTS 
(Discipleship Training School) on January 8th. She will 
be at YWAM Tyler for three months training, and then 
will do her outreach for two weeks in the States and six 
weeks in Norway! She is very excited about this 
opportunity and has wanted to do a DTS since age 13. 
Below is a picture of her with her fellow students and 

staff. She is in the middle in green jacket. All of these 
ministries, people and even my own grandchildren, our 
endeavoring to obey the Great Commission of Jesus. We 
are not alone. We have the Holy Spirit as our Comforter, 
Helper, and Advocate. He empowers us to do the Father’s 
will and face any fear. We can also support others through 
prayer and finances. Please be in prayer for all those 
mentioned, as well as the leadership of Golden Heart 
church and Mountain Movers, the two main 
congregations we serve.  
   If you would like to receive a giving receipt for the 
2022 year for FCM or YWAM, please call me at 
325-201-1866 and let me know and we will send you one. 
You can also email to worldreachjt@outlook.com. 
Thank you so much for all your support and prayer in 
2022, and we believe that 2023 will be a year of harvest 
and growth for all ministries. 

Prayer Requests: 

• Health of Leadership 
• Training Local Leaders 
• KJNP Leadership

Phone: 325-201-1866

Co-laborers in Christ, 
Joyce Thurlby
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